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6th May 2004

Dear Boyton  

BRENTWOOD REPLACEMENT LOCAL PLAN: HOUSING SUPPLY FIGURES

Further to your letter dated 19 April 2004 and received 22 April 2004 in respect of the above.

In relation to Brentwood Borough’s housing requirement, you suggested the following figures for agreement:

Replacement Structure Plan Housing Figure 

for Brentwood 1996 to 2011 = 1450

Dwelling Completions 1996 to 2001 (net) = 414

Planning Permissions on Large Sites (12 dwellings or more)

at 1 April 2001 = 611

Residual to meet Replacement Structure Plan Figure = 425 dwellings (net).
In the presumed absence of any double counting between ‘planning permissions on large sites’ and ‘dwelling completions’ the HBF does not have` any course to dispute the Council’s figures in the context of the Borough’s remaining residual Structure Plan target. The HBF would nevertheless, point out that not all sites with planning permission are likely to be developed within the Plan period, nor necessarily might some sites have their planning permissions renewed, if they are not PPG3 compliant.

As already stated, the above comments are made in the context of the Borough’s remaining residual Structure Plan target. However, the HBF strongly believes that any housing requirement should follow a period of at least 10 years post adoption date as reiterated in the Ministerial statement made by Keith Hill in July 2003. Consequently, in the case of Brentwood Borough this would mean a requirement up to at least 2015. The HBF considers that projecting the existing annual Structure Plan requirement for the additional years of the Plan period would be the most suitable way of calculating this until Draft RPG14 is published (i.e. 1450 dwellings divided by 15 years = 97 dwellings per annum). Consequently, there would be an additional requirement for 388 dwellings over a Plan period extension of 4 years up to 2015). 

I hope that the above is of assistance.

I would be grateful if in the future you could continue to reply direct to my home address: Mr P Cronk, House Builders Federation, White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF, my phone number is: 07802 857099 and I can be contacted by e-mail at paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

Regional Planner



















